
   

Rt. Rev. WIlfrid J. Langlois Assembly # 1789 

 

 

Tues. March 18th, 2025 

 Meeting - 7:00 p.m.  

St. Anne’s Parish Hall 
 

Tues. April 15th, 2025 
Meeting - 7 :00 p.m.  

St. Anne’s Parish Hall 

More details closer to the 
date if a dinner is included 

 

   March - April 2025 

 An invitation to all Sir Knights, Ladies, 

Candidates and their families... 

 

 

SK Paul McNamara ....                

 ..our official Photographer 

Normally we don’t see Sir Knight Paul in our    

photos as he is behind the camera! We see him here 

with Faithful Navigator Jerry Marcotte thanking 

him for his services of providing high quality      

photos at some of our events.    ... Photo by Ron Barnhard 

5th Ontario District  - 47th Exemplification 

SATURDAY, MARCH 22, 2025 
At the Regina Mundi Catholic College 

Honour Guard at 11:00 am 

Registration Noon to 12:30 pm 

 

Come to witness the Exemplification 

which begins at 1 pm. 

Mass at 4:30 p.m. at  

St. Justin’s Parish,  855 Jalna Blvd. 

Dinner at 6:00 p.m. 

In St. Justin’s Parish Hall, London 

125 th  

Anniversary  

of  the  

First 

Exemplification 

 

See this ‘Hot and 
Spicy’ story and 

fundraising  

proposal  by 

 Butch’s Best 

BBQ Sauce  

on page 4 

See  

Page  

8 for  

details 
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Faithful Friar – S.K. Rev. Mark Poulin 

Playing chess can impart valuable virtues and lessons           

essential for success in life.  

This one-on-one game requires concentration and the ability to anticipate future 

moves, both yours and your opponent's. 

While it might seem like a pastime for long Siberian winters (Russia boasts the high-

est number of grandmasters recognized by the International Chess Federation), 

chess is indeed a sport. It's not just a game; it's a mental battlefield that demands 

significant mental exercise and teaches numerous values. Here are some lessons 

you can learn from playing chess: 

1. **Think before you make decisions**: Every move has consequences. Moving a pawn forward might seem 

insignificant, but it could expose your queen or king. Our words and actions have consequences in life, so we 

must think before we act and reflect before we speak. 

2. **Pay attention from the first move**: Chess requires constant focus. You can't afford to be distracted, 

even at the beginning. Being careful from the start can prevent mistakes and missed opportunities. 

3. **Look ahead at different possible scenarios**: In chess, you must imagine the potential outcomes of 

each move and how your opponent might react. This foresight is crucial in life, as our decisions today can 

have significant and long-term effects. It's a reminder of the weight of our choices and the importance of 

thinking ahead. 

4. **Make a move**: Chess tournaments have time limits, forcing players to make decisions promptly. Simi-

larly, we must avoid getting stuck in indecision and take action when necessary. 

5. **Be patient**: When your opponent makes a move that allows you to capture a piece, acting quickly is 

tempting. However, chess teaches us the value of restraint. Patience is essential to avoid falling into traps. In 

life, it helps us resist impulses and make better decisions. It's a reminder that sometimes, the best move is to 

wait. 

Another important point to remember is the role of the Queen, who has great power and can influence and 

guide the interaction between the other pieces. Our Blessed Mother Mary is our Queen, who helps each one 

of us stay close and protect our relationship to the King, Jesus Christ, our Saviour and Lord. Look to our 

Blessed Mother to assist us in powerful ways in the chess game of life. 

These lessons from chess can be applied to real life in various ways. For 

instance, thinking before making decisions can help in career planning, 

paying attention from the start can prevent errors in a project, and look-

ing ahead at different possible scenarios can aid in financial planning. 

This makes board games more than just a way to pass the time—they're 

training for life and in the ways of faith.  

Faithful Friar......      Sir Knight Fr. Mark Poulin  

Thank you to all who have purchased a polo, fleece jacket or tee shirt 
with the name of  our Assembly.  Additional orders are underway.  
Realizing that this is a time for Canadians to display our patriotism, 
we will see about embroidering a Canadian flag on the garments.  
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Faithful Navigator – S.K. Jerry Marcotte 

 

Dear SKs and our Assembly, Brother Knights and Friends….. 

 HONOUR GUARD IS BEING REKINDLED 
Our worthy Assembly which has existed since 1979 is eager to continue to grow its Honour 

Guard and is poised to become the next leader in this regard in our area.  Windsor’s first As-

sembly  Dean Wagner 0862 which was established in 1916, has ‘moved on’ in terms of up-

dating itself with the new uniform and now sports about 16 in the new attire.  This leader-

ship to ‘move on’ was prompted by the late recent Past Faithful Navigator of Dean Wagner, SK Marc J.  Mor-

neau ( Nov. 21, 1954—Jan. 27, 2025) who thought that since his Assembly was the eldest in our area, that it 

should show leadership.  As mentioned, they currently have 16 who are equipped. SK Marc was number 17.  

Their Commander Larry Coleman also pushed for this resolve to accept what ‘the Order’ opted to do over sev-

en years ago.   HGs Carl Baillargeon, LaVerne Martins, David Lee and myself took part in a regional Honour 

Guard at either the wake prayers or the funeral mass for SK Marc.  There were 17 Honour Guard in place for his 

funeral mass at Our Lady of Mount Carmel.  

Our Assembly was at five Honour Guard with LaVerne Martins, Carl Baillargeon, David Lee, Ron Barnhard 

and myself.  SKs John Chenier and Jack Regnier,  Mike La Butte and Ed Charbonneau now have their suits 

and SK Vince Buglisi is about to order his.  That will place us at ten, which is a good start.   We therefore en-

courage   anyone else in our Assembly or a third degree knight in good standing to come on board and to take 

part in the rewarding fraternal, ceremonial, community and religious events that helps to enhance the presence 

of the Knights of Columbus in the Windsor area.  Future opportunities will abound for a local Honour Guard! 

EXEMPLIFICATION: MARCH 22, 2025   What a great opportunity to join the Fourth Degree and to experi-

ence a full Exemplification!   In this year of the 125th Anniversary of the Knights of Columbus in Ontario, our 

District Master of the Fifth Ontario District, SK Paul Johnston  has arranged with Dormer Assembly in London 

to host the event on Saturday, March 22, 2025 beginning at 11:00 am at the Regina Mundi Catholic College, 

5250 Wellington Road South, London.  All SKs and their spouses  and new candidates are invited to attend.  A 

mass  for all will ensue at 4:30 p.m. at St. Justin’s Parish, 855 Jalna Blvd.  Dinner will begin at 6:00 p.m. in the 

St. Justin’s Parish Hall.   Contact FN Jerry Marcotte for further details.  Forms must be submitted by March 

10th.  The cost for the dinner is $45.00 per person.  All newer Sir Knights who may have been brought into the 

Fourth with a mini-exemplification are reminded of their promise made at that time to participate in a full 

Exemplification.  This is so that all will experience this memorable ceremony as well as the fraternalism that 

is shared. 

As of this date (Feb. 21st), Bro. Joe Bachetti, a member of Council 4375 and deputy-mayor of Tecumseh along-

with his wife Brenda are planning on attending the Exemplification.  A number of us from the Assembly are 

planning on attending in support of  all of the candidates.  ‘Waiting in the wings’  to join our Assembly is Bro. 

Russel Nacy from Council 8919.’ who will be awaiting a local ‘mini-exemplification’.  If any other Third Degree 

Knight in good standing believed that this is his time to ‘Join the Patriotic Degree’ then kindly give me a call 

to discuss.  

As of this date, (Feb 23rd),  I am pleased to report that SK Alan Sims has concluded his visit at Hotel Dieu and 
is back home.  All the best for your continuing recovery.  SK Art Huggins has relocated from Hotel Dieu to the  
Windsor-Western Hospital, Tayfour Campus. and we wish him, as well, success in his medical challenges. 

I wish to thank Captain Ron Barnhard for leading our January General 

Meeting in my absence.  

On the behalf of my wife Donna and myself, we wish all a meaningful and 

hope-filled Easter Season 

Jerry J. Marcotte,    

PGK, FDD, FN of Assembly 1789  
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Dear fellow Sir Knights, 

I wish you and your families a Happy Easter and encourage you to attend the ceremonies 

being offered at your parishes. In the weeks leading up to Easter, numerous parishes are 

offering pancake breakfasts or fish dinners. Please support them by inviting family and 

friends out. It is a good way to get to know your fellow parishioners. 

I am happy to say that since our last newsletter publication our assembly has 

practically doubled the number of our members with the new Colour Guard uni-

form. 

We are going to start the planning for  our third annual Joint Barbeque Steak 

Dinner  which is scheduled for Saturday, May 24, 2025.  Be sure to save the 

date! If you would like to help with this event please let us know. 

Thanks .......Ron Barnhard                 Faithful Captain of Assembly 1789  

Faithful Captain – S.K. Ron Barnhard 

 
Pictured here is Bro. Ted Rocheleau of  Butch’s Best BBQ Sauce. 
Many may be familiar with his fine quality product as he has 
supplied us for our annual Joint Steak BBQ Fundraiser. Ted has 
had good luck with charitable groups, sports teams offering these 
handy squeeze bottles.  They retail for an even $10.00 each. It is 
described as ‘Tangy and sweet with a little bit of  heat’ and 
are now available in a range of  heat levels.  I suggest that with 

the increasing trend to buy local and to buy Canadian that this would be a good venture.   

This can be a success if  ALL do their part and offer this to family and friends!   

Before long, the BBQs will be firing up!  

Our Assembly will look at how this might be a fruitful project for us!  If  all on our roster 
could sell a few to family and friends, it would be a success! We will be selling at the Exempli-
fication in London.                                ….. Photo by Jerry Marcotte  at Ted Richardson’s Place in Kingsville 

 Commander and PFN Baldrics 

Realizing that Sk LaVerne Martins and 
Sk John Chenier have equipped them-
selves with the current uniform, the As-
sembly gifted them a purple Command-
er’s baldric for Laverne and was to pre-
sent  a FN’s baldric to John as he is PFN 
of Marentette Assembly, but John already 
had one!   Thanks to you both for pro-
moting the Honour Guard in 1789. 

Photo by R. Barnhard 
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Faithful Comptroller - S.K. Mike La Butte  

  

  Thanks to the members who have paid their “2025” Dues.  Cost of our 

yearly dues are $30.00. Your “2025” membership cards are now available! 

Please make cheque payable to: Rt. Rev. Wilfrid J. Langlois Assembly 1789. 

Send to: Michael B. La Butte  954 Parkview Ave.  Windsor, ON.  N8S-2X4 

You can also drop off your dues on a meeting night. Third Tuesday of the month, 

meeting starts at 7:00pm. 

If you have any questions regarding your dues do not hesitate to call anytime (519) 944-2658 or Email 

mlabutte@cogeco.ca  If anyone knows of any member or spouse who is sick please let your assembly know. 

Don’t wait to tell someone at the next meeting, so we can respond in a timely matter. Thanks!  We are looking 

for new members to join our assembly so we can start asking a third degree member now for our next 4 th degree 

exemplification!       

 

 

 

 
The Knight Motivator  
  
Go ahead, make my day by starting with God First! 
  
What can I do today to reflect some of Jesus’s love and 
light in the world? 
  

Am I operating at the best, and highest version of myself, by being a good Christian, not just on Sundays?  
  
 Regards...... 
                                       S.K. Edward Raymond 

Grand Knight Council 9671 - Edward Raymond 

 
Birth /Wedding              

Anniversary 

Or Ordination Dates  

 Vince Buglisi receives delivery of  a polo shirt and fleece 

jacket that promote the Assembly with an embroidery by 

Busy Bee Embroidery.  As well as the Fourth Degree logo 

and our Assembly’s name they  include the phrase...’The 

Ceremonial and Patriotic arm of the K of C.’   Thanks 

to all who purchased a garment.  Orders are being taken for 

the future.  See FN Jerry if you are interested.  

...Photo by Ron Barnhard 

March Anniversaries  

Robert & Fumiko Baker 1 

Leonard & Carol Anne Dawe 13 

Jack & Penny Regnier 14 

Michael & Katherine Ann La Butte 30 

  

April Anniversaries  

Frank & Kathy Gresch 3 

Kenneth & Lana Fauteux 7 

Vince & Sandra Buglisi 9 

Norbert & Brenda Lockwood 10 

John & Rose Green 15 

David & Meredith Lee  21 
Rev. David Butler 24 

Rev. Gary N. Goyeau 29 

March Birthdays  

John F. Dolan 1 

Joe Stenger 11 

James Faubert 15 

William J. Demers 17 

Richard A. Kucharski 26 

Rev. David Butler 30 

  

  

April Birthdays  

Ronald D. Barnhard 3 

Paul McNamara 3 

Rev. Eugene G. Roy 7 

Hermie L. Hernandez 13 

LaVerne E. Martins 30 

mailto:mlabutte@cogeco.ca
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Fr Mc Givney Statue Site Committee      —— K of  C Territory 9 

    Re:  K of  C Trailer, Request for Donations. 

January 19 2025 

Dear Grand Knights and Faithful Navigators of Districts #10, 21, 23, 39, 76, and 88, 

In the late summer of 2024, the Fr. McGivney Statue Site Committee facilitated the purchase of a  

20 ft.- 2 axle trailer to be available for use by our local Windsor/Essex County K of C Councils and 

Assemblies at the various parades which occur throughout the year in Windsor/Essex County.  This 

project was initiated by the idea of Br. Drew Tarnowski, GK of Archbishop Denis O’Connor Council 

#14969. Br. Carl Baillargeon, DGK Tecumseh Council # 4375, skillfully rebuilt and transformed this 

trailer, along with the assistance of various other Brother Knights, to become a structurally sound 

and useful tangible asset for local knights.  

This trailer was used during the 2024 Windsor Santa Claus Parade as well as the Harrow 2024 

Christmas Parade. Note that this Trailer was the ONLY Float which had a Nativity Scene thereon 

during the 2024 Windsor Santa Claus Parade, and was viewed by a great number of onlookers and 

was the subject of numerous photos and videos.  As Knights, we might like Santa Claus, but we cer-

tainly know that Christ, not Santa Claus, is the centre of the Christmas Season.  This Trailer empha-

sized this point in a direct and actual way.  Onlookers loved it, with Merry Christmas being shouted 

all the way through the parade route by the many happy parade onlookers.  This trailer is not mere-

ly a piece of machinery. This trailer is a very visible mechanism whereby the Knights and their mes-

sage of Catholicity is transmitted to the public at large. 

The trailer, including its numerous modifications, has cost approximately $3,000 of which $500 has 

already been recouped from the kind donation of the Br. Sonny Sangemino Agency.   A kind dona-

tion from Harrow Council #5350 for its use during the 2024 Harrow Christmas Parade is also forth-

coming. 

We are asking Councils and Assemblies for a donation to offset the cost of this trailer.  Kindly print 

this letter and present it to the members of your Council/Assembly during your meetings.  

 

Payment can be mailed via cheque payable to:     LWDA Fr McGivney Bricks   

 Or via e-transfer to:   territory9steeringcommittee@gmail.com 

Cheques should be mailed to:  Br. Carl Baillargeon, 2563 Banwell Rd, Tecumseh ON  N8N 0G6. 

Donating Councils/Assemblies will be acknowledged during the April 2025 LWDA Meeting.  

 

Vivat Jesus,  

John P Semaan, PGK PFN on behalf of the Fr McGivney Statue Site Committee: 

Br Alan Sims, Br Jerry Marcotte, Br John P Semaan, Br Dan Pergolesi, Br Gord Edwards, Br Carl Baillar-

geon, Br Paul Brownlie, Br Drew Tarnowski. 

 

PS: Plans are already in motion to use this Trailer during the Windsor July 1st Canada Day Parade. 

This letter was recently sent to the District Deputies to circulate to    
Councils  (and Assemblies).  It realizes that a float that promotes the        
K of  C locally benefits all!  This is largely a one-time cost.  

mailto:territory9steeringcommittee@gmail.com
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Remembering an exemplary DGK and 
PFN and DD... 

It has been said that when you loose someone to this life, that 

one appreciates more the “gift of memory’  one can utilize so 

as to recall at will the impact that that person had upon you.   

In the spirit of the fraternalism that exists in the Third and the Fourth, one 

local leader that was so engaged locally and who succumbed to an illness in but a matter of months, is SK 

Marc J. Morneau who died on January 27, 2025.  Relocating back after 36 years following a leadership-

style career that took him throughout Canada and assignments in Europe he moved to south Windsor and con-

nected with Our Lady of Mount Carmel Parish.  He retired as the Regional Sales Director of Eastern Canada in 

one of Canada’s leading food, beverage and cheese importers and distributors.  

Marc was a PGK of Council 5073 in Burlington and a 2 term GK with Our Lady of Mt. Carmel Council 13405.  

He later served as FN of Dean Wagner Assembly 0862.  A while back, Marc was a guest speaker at a meeting 

of Council 4375 to provide information on UKnight and setting up a council website.  Hence, Dean Wagner 

employ a useful website where SKs can sign up for participation at events.  As well, with the change in the ap-

proved ‘new’ Fourth Degree Honour Guard uniform seven years ago, Marc was one of those accepting change 

and  promoted compliance within his Assembly. They now boast about 16 or more in the ‘new’ attire and  the 

Assembly fields numerous requests for Honor Guards and so his SKs can be as busy as they wish.  His assem-

bly has been a motivator for other local assemblies.  Marc always had as friendly presence at area- wide K of C 

happenings.  

On Friday, January 31st, a large number of  Brothers and Sir Knights from across Windsor and  the county, 

gathered for a wake prayer at Families First on Dougall.  GK Marc Vallee of Council 13405 and SK Paul 

Brownlee from the Assembly shared personal remarks about the impact of  SK Marc on both the council and 

the Assembly.   SK Paul  Brownlee shared how Marc’s efforts at incorporating ‘fraternalism’ in the meetings 

have improved the participation in his assembly.  Marc was in place plying his leadership skills as the District 

Deputy of  District 10 immediately prior to his death.   

Seventeen Honour Guard and numerous knights throughout the church gathered to bid farewell to Marc at his 

funeral mass Feb.1st.  He was attired in the latest version of the Fourth Degree attire.  Of all his accomplish-

ments in his career and as a spouse, father, grandfather, brother and uncle, it is moving to see how proud he 

was of his faith.  Fr. Michael Parent, the homilist at the mass, called for all to ponder how meaningful physical 

suffering can be in the context of  our faith. Fr. Mike reflected on the symbolism of Simon of Syrene carrying 

Jesus’ cross and how it is sometimes a gift to bear a burden.   

As shared in his obituary.... “Marc was the beloved husband of 50 years to Sandra (nee Ducharme) and is the 

father of Jason (Tammy) and Jeffrey (Tricia). He was the cherished pépé of Abigail, Taylor, Benjamin, Landon, 

Joshua and Carter, He will be missed by his brothers Gerry (Patti), Tom (Susan), Pierre (Cindy), John (Marie-

Josée) and David (Nancy) as well as many nieces and nephews” 

At a luncheon that ensued after the funeral, is was rewarding to hear testimony from the family of how Marc 
was always there for them and so involved in their lives.   SK Marc was indeed exemplary in many dimen-
sions.  

May his memory of pride in his faith, love for his family and activism in ‘ The Order’  live on as an example to 
many.                                                                           ....Jerry J. Marcotte,   PGK, FDD, FN of Assembly 1789  
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EXEMPLIFICATION... March 22, 2025   

   ....at Regina Mundi College In London 

The 5th Ontario District of  the Fourth Degree is inviting all 
candidates for entry into the Fourth as well as current Sir 
Knights and their families to attend a special ‘125th’ Exempli-
fication at Regina Mundi College, 5250 Wellington Road South 
in London.  All Third Degree Knights as well as newer Sir 
Knights who have not experience a ‘full’ Exemplification are 
urged to attend.  This will be a memorable and ‘special’ cere-
mony as it marks 125 years since the founding of  the Fourth 
Degree.  Registration is at the college from 12:00 pm to 12:30 
p.m.  Candidates will have to have been accepted by their pro-
posed Assembly.  All  registrations forms and your Form 4 must 
be emailed to District Master Paul Johnson by March 10, 2025.  

Spouses and families are welcomed to attend.  Following the 
ceremony a 4:30p.m. Mass will ensue at St. Justin’s Parish, 855 
Jalna Blvd., London.  A chicken and roast beef  dinner will fol-
low at 6 p.m. in the church hall.  All are welcome. ($45.00pp).  

Henry Dormer Assembly 0861 are hosting the event.   Honour 
Guard in the ‘new’ uniform are encouraged to take part. 

With the current mood in our country and the uptick  in need-
ing to show patriotism, 
this is an opportune 
time to join the 
‘Ceremonial and 
Patriotic’ arm of  the 
Knights.  
Please contact FN Jerry Mar-
cotte for further details or to in-
quire about joining our fine As-
sembly. 
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One Member’s (Sir Knight’s) Opinion…. 

The current political reverberations from our neighbor to the south that ...”we 
should be pleased to be absorbed as ’the fifty-first state’ and a part of them, has 
launched a widespread outpouring of patriotism and has fostered a new unity 
across our land and with our generally ‘mild mannered’ fellow Canadians.  We 
know that our GDP is a fraction of theirs but we have something that is of much 
greater value which is the peace we enjoy and the multi-culturalism of accepting 
all.  Seeing as to how the Fourth Degree is labelled as ‘the patriotic arm of the  
K of C…’  it behooves us to ponder how our patriotism can be linked to the ac-
tions within our Assembly.   

Some are already speculating that greater interest and participation will occur at 
such events as our local Canada Day Parade not to mention the numerous Remem-
brance Day Services where we can honour the contribution made by Canadians 
and which all can be proud.  

The successful ‘regional K of C float’ that debuted this past Christmas is ear-
marked to become an outstanding entry in local Canada  Day parades.  

The float’s high-quality colored banner features the Canadian flag and a graphic of 
our Fourth Degree Uniform.  What a great opportunity to make this a signature 
entry by its being accompanied with a large contingent of Honour Guard that ena-
bles us to link the image of the ‘new’ uniform with a group that is proudly patriotic 
and displays goodwill to all in the community. Going forward, our acceptable navy 
and deep grey accompanied with a shining and classic sword will spell… K o f C ! 

So, let these times be a catalyst to us expanding the ranks and participation of our 
Honour Guard and Color Guard as we gear up for a large presence showing our 
gratitude and pride in our country.  

So, as a third or fourth degree knight in good standing, why not stand up with us 
and join the Fourth Degree Honor Guard and let the public know that the 
Knights are confident in their faith, and are strong and active in the community! 

As stated in the FN article in this issue, we may soon be at ten in the Honour 
Guard of our Assembly. 

At our February Meeting, I had occasion to circulate a small, full-color hard cover 
booklet that the family of the late SK Jean Campeau presented to his wife Anita 
on a motivational reminder to those in the Honor Guard! 

 
              …. Jerry J. Marcotte, PGK, FDD,    

                    Faithful Navigator of Assembly 1789  
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‘Assembly Proud’ ….  

Polos and Fleece Jackets or 

Tee Shirts 

Recently a second batch of  
dark blue short sleeved polo 
shirts with a pocket as well as 
dark blue Microfleece jackets 
were received from Busy Bee Embroidery.  The accom-
panying photo is of  the fleece jacket and it shows the col-
orful embroidery bearing the Fourth Degree Logo and 
the name and number of  our Assembly.  As well, a phrase 
stating …’The Ceremonial and Patriotic arm of  the 
K of  C’ serves to remind the public of  the focus of  the 
Fourth Degree.   

A sincere thanks to the SKs who have equipped them-
selves with one of  these ‘public relations’ garments.   

Additional orders can be processed.  Kindly let FN Jerry 
know if  you might be interested.  They are available  to 
members at their cost to us.  

As I recall, these are the members who have purchased:  
Norbert Lockwood, Jack Regnier, Eugene Trepanier, Ron 
Barnhard, Carl Baillargeon, and Jerry Marcotte. Gary 
Smith ordered a t shirt.  

In future orders, and in light of  the cur-
rent interest in standing up for Canada, 
what do you think of  including a Canadi-
an Flag  on the garment?                                                                  
             … Jerry Marcotte  
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 The Fourth Degree was  
founded 125 years  ago …  

on Feb. 22, 1900 
On THURSDAY, Feb. 22, 1900, in honour of 

George Washington’s birthday,  1,100 K of  C 

gathered at the first Exemplification at the Le-

nox Lyceum in New York City.   The purpose 

of  the new degree was to create honour guards 

that could attend church and community  

events so as to  enhance the patriotic, fraternal 

and charitable tenets of  the Order. 

In 1900, the attire was a tuxedo with tails, 

with a white shirt and bow tie, black top hat, a 

social baldric and a ceremonial sword.   In 

1940, it was changed to the ‘nautical themed’ 

attire which included a black tuxedo, a plumed 

chapeau, a cape, a social baldric and a ceremo-

nial sword.  

In 2017, the uniform was modernized to con-

sist of  a blue blazer with the Fourth Degree 

emblem on the left front pocket, on the tie and 

beret, along with a white shirt, dark grey pants  and a ceremonial sword.  In Canada, the 

sword  sash has a red stripe whereas in the U. S. it is a blue and red stripe.      

The photo shown below, is that of  the late SK Jean Charles Campeau  (June 16, 1928– 

Oct.29, 2024) in St. Boniface, Manitoba, prior to 

his marriage to his wife Anita.  The photo depicts 

the original Fourth Degree uniform.  The photo 

hangs in the  room of  Mrs. Anita Campeau 

who expressed several times how much she 

and her late husband SK Jean enjoyed the 

Knights of  Columbus.   When SK Jean 

moved to the Windsor area, he  became  en-

gaged in and was an organizer for Knights 

of  Columbus insurance.  

SK Jean was proud of  his French heritage 
and was a member of   Conseil St-Jérôme 
and St-Jérôme Church.                                   
...J. Marcotte  

This photo is a drawing of a banquet of the knights at 
the Lenox Lyceum that preceded the date of the Exem-
plification. It took place on Oct. 12, 1892 to mark the 
400th Anniversary of the voyage of Christopher Colum-
bus to America.  



 12       Your Executive 2024- 2025  - Assembly 1789         

Faithful Friar:  Fr. Mark Poulin                        (519) 735-6023 

Faithful Navigator: Jerry Marcotte  (Donna)  (226) 375-3113  

Faithful Captain: Ron Barnhard (Laurie)        (226) 787-4879  

Faithful Admiral : Frank Renaud                     (519) 965-7533 

Faithful Pilot: Vince Buglisi (Sandra)               (519) 735-6161  

Faithful Purser:  David Lee (Meredith)            (519) 819-8766 

Faithful Comptroller:  Mike La Butte (Kathy)(519) 944-2658 

Faithful Scribe:  Jack Regnier (Penny)             (226) 363-0831 

Faithful Sentinel: John Sabga                           (519) 915-8362  

Faithful Sentinel:Mike Charbonneau (Theresa) (519) 735-9699 

Faithful Sentinal: Ed Charbonneau(Sonya)      519) 944-9534 

Faithful Trustees:   LaVerne Martins (Cecile)    226) 676-0138 

 Faithful Trustees:Eugene Trepanier (Marianne)(519) 980-9203 

Faithful Trustees:Norbert Lockwood (Brenda) (519) 944-2527 

Faithful Head Commander: LaVerne Martins            

Faithful Commander: Frank Renaud                           

Sick Committee  - Mike La Butte                                  

Charities Committee  -  Executive Officers 

DM Paul Johnston  master5thont@gmail.com                                                                                                                      

(519) 365-8340                               

Newsletter Editor: Ron Barnhard     ron48barn-

hard@gmail.com  

Supreme Master Michael McCluster   https://ow.ly/

iaG050SuT64  

Vice Supreme Master: Joseph Matthews                                                                  

            vicesupremmaster@ontariokofc.ca  

District Marshall– Steve Ilijanich                                    

 

 

Support Our Neighbouring Councils  

And Assemblies 

 Sat., March 1, 2025: 75th Anniversary Dinner of 

Holy Name of Jesus Council 3305 at the Ciocaro 

Club. $75.00 ea. For tickets: GK Doug Bonneau 

519-567-6448. or PGK Tom Bonneau 519-980-

0692  

April 5, 2025: Fr. Alphonse Kerckhaert Assem-
bly #2289  Roasted Chicken and Pasta Dinner.  

Michigan Restaurant, 1171  Walker Rd. Doors 
open at 5 p.m. Dinner; 6:30 p.m.  Cash Bar.  
$45.00 ea.  SK Andy Harkness: 519-948-8235 

Three Fridays before Good Friday - Parish of 

Atonement - Fish Dinner. 

Sat., May 24th, 2025  Third Annual Joint Fund-

raising Steak BBQ at Our Lady of Guadalupe 

Church. This is a joint event of Assembly 1789 

and Victor C. Côté Council 9671. 

June 22nd, 2025:  150th Anniversary Mass of St. 
John the Evangelist Church in Woodslee.   An 
Honour Guard is to be invited.  Stay tuned.  

 Holy Name Council 3305—Essex 

Fish Fries and events   September to May 

Email: grandknight3305@gmail.com 

Ontario State Convention: April 25th, 26th, 27th, 2025, at the 

Westin in Ottawa. Flying Fathers’ Hockey Game on Sunday. 
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